CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

September 8, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Jim Gutting
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony, Streets and Solid Waste Director Lotts and Police Chief Hofmann were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on August 25, 2016. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony recommended the RFQ for purchase of one (1) snow plow truck be awarded to Rush Truck Center for Option A in the amount of $139,188.20.  Rush Truck Center was not the lowest bid, but would be responsible for all warranty work regardless of the issue.  Rush Truck Center was the most responsive to the bid specs.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to award the bid to Rush Truck Center.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
NEW BUSINESS:  Pursuant to advertising, Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony opened and read aloud the bids for the 2016 road resurfacing program (Dean Street, David Street, 52nd Place, Oaklandon Road and Boy Scout Road):                                



                     Base                   

                      
                                  Bid      
                              
Rieth-Riley Construction Co., Inc.    $591,570.03

Milestone Contractors, L.P.               $597,000

Grady Brothers, Inc.                           $512,250

E & B Paving, Inc.                             $500,700


The bids will be referred to Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony and Corporation Counsel Gutting for review and recommendation for awarding at the next regular meeting on September 22, 2016.
Mr. Forcum moved to have a special meeting of the Board of Public Works & Safety on September 15, 2016 at 5p.m. to award the bid for the 2016 road resurfacing program.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Corporation Counsel Gutting requested approval of 5 contracts with Stericycle (for 5 fire stations). Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contracts.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0. 

Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval of a contract with Co-Alliance for fuel delivery services.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Board of Public Works & Safety

September 8, 2016

Page 2
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval of a contract with Shrewsberry & Associates, LLC for construction inspection services on certain road resurfacing projects.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.

Mayor Collier requested approval of a contract with RQAW for a feasibility study for a Police Station.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None  
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
